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26 April 2023 

Dear Planning Policy and Programmes Team,  

I write in response to Warrington Borough Council’s consultation on the Updated Proposed 

Submission Version Local Plan Main Modifications 2023 which runs until 26 April 2023. 

I would like to confirm my full support for Main Modification MM 009 INF5 Part 5 “Addition to 

list of examples within Part 5: Emergency Services” in order that the Plan can be found 

sound.  

The modification is necessary to ensure the impacts of development growth on police 

demand and resources over the plan period are identified and mitigated. Police resources 

and coverage to future development must be appropriately planned for and funded. With the 

support of the council, applicants and developers, the modification will assist in enabling the 

Constabulary to deliver an outstanding police service to both existing and future residents of 

Warrington.  

Faithfully, 

 

 

 

 

John Dwyer 

Police & Crime Commissioner 




